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Board Direction 

BD-003728-19 

ABP-304520-19 
 

 

Re: Proposed Alterations 

 S146B of the Planning and Development Act, 2000, as amended 

 

 At a meeting held on 6th August 2019, the Board considered  

 

(a) the report of the Inspector, and  

(b) the documents on file generally, and  

(c) the planning history (parent permission) under file ref 29S.PA0043  

 

The Board decided not to invite submissions from the general public as to whether the 

proposed amendment and alterations were material alterations.  

The Board decided, in accordance with the recommendation of the reporting inspector, 

that the proposed alterations were not material.  

The Board decided to make the proposed alterations.  

 

Reasons and Considerations  

Having regard to the proposed alterations requested and the documents on file 

including the Appropriate Assessment Screening report provided with the request, 

and the proposed development as granted under PA0043, the Board was satisfied 

that it would not have considered the relevant planning issues differently to any 

material extent, or considered that any other planning issues would arise, had the 
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alterations now proposed formed part of PA0043 at application stage. Furthermore, 

the Board was satisfied that the making of the proposed alterations would not be 

likely to have significant effects on the environment or on any European site.  

 

 

 

Board Member:  Date: 07/08/2019 

 Maria FitzGerald   

 

 


